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Metropolitan King County Council

Law, Justice and Human Services Committee

STAFF REPORT

AGENDA ITEM: 5
       DATE: September 30, 2004
MOTION: 2004-B0191
       PREPARED BY: Doug Stevenson
SUBJECT:  Mental Health and Chemical Dependency Services Issues
SUMMARY:  Amnon Shoenfeld, Director of the King County Mental Health Chemical Abuse and Dependency Services Division (MHCADS), is briefing the committee today on the programs he manages and the current issues they face.
Mental Health and Chemical Dependency Services are provided under state law and primarily funded with state and federal funds provided via separate contracts with the state Department of Social and Health Services.  The county has chosen to augment state/federal funding in these programs in order to assure access to care for people who otherwise would be involved in the county-funded criminal justice system.
Mr. Shoenfeld will give a brief description of what the programs are currently doing and then address the opportunities and challenges they face.  He will speak to the kinds of improvements the division is trying to make  to advance the notion of recovery for people with long-term disabling conditions, to better integrate services for people with multiple problems and to contribute to the emerging community goal to end (or at least significantly reduce) homelessness.  He will also describe the legislative issues the county is facing in dealing with potential new Medicaid restrictions on top of previous state funding reductions.
